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Re: Case 18-M-0084 - In the Matter of a Comprehensive Energy Efficiency Initiative.  

Case 14-M-0094 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Consider a Clean 

Energy Fund.  

Case 13-M-0412 - Petition of New York State Energy Research and Development 

Authority to Provide Initial Capitalization for the New York Green Bank. 

 

Dear Sarah Simpson: 

 

I received your August 9, 2024 letter, filed on behalf of the New York State Energy Research and 

Development Authority (NYSERDA), seeking a further extension of time to comply with the 

Commission’s Order Initiating the New Efficiency: New York Interim Review and Clean Energy Fund 

Review (Order), issued September 15, 2022, in the above-referenced proceedings.  Among other things, 

the Order requires NYSERDA to file a petition regarding the New York Green Bank (NYGB).  On 

June 12, 2024, the initial July 1, 2024 deadline was extended until August 30, 2024. 

 

You state that additional time is needed to examine ways to more clearly identify and address 

market gaps where NYGB financing can be more impactful, and to determine the appropriate target 

commitments to propose for the 2026-2030 timeframe, specifically those that are aligned with expanded 

metrics and future directions for NYGB. 

 

Based on the information provided, the New York State Energy Research and Development 

Authority is granted an extension until October 31, 2024, to file the NYGB petition as required by the 

Order.  This extension is granted to promote the fair, orderly, and efficient conduct of this proceeding, 

and this ruling will be posted on the Department’s website. 

       Very truly yours, 

        
       Michelle L. Phillips 

               Secretary 
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